Sugarmill Woods Crime Watch Meeting

May 11, 2009
President Richard Byrnes called the May 11, 2009 Sugarmill Woods Crime Watch meeting to order at 3 pm, by leading the 38 members in the recitation of the Pledge of Allegiance.  

Captain Doug Dodd of the Sheriff’s Office was the speaker of the day.  Dodd became a Captain in December 2008. He oversees the Departments Professional Standards, Community Affairs, Volunteers, and Seniors against Crime, located in Beverly Hills.  He also is in charge of the Citizen’s Academy, which is open to all residents of Citrus County.

Captain Dodd presented an overview of the Academy, explaining that the group meets at the EOC in Lecanto for ten weeks on Thursday afternoons from 1-4 pm or on Thursday evenings from 6-9 pm.  The next class will begin in September 2009.  The Academy provides hands-on learning covering all aspects of law enforcement in Citrus County.  Classes are held three times a year. Anyone who wants more information can contact the Sheriff’s Department.

He also informed the group that a no-burn has been issued. If we notice any illegal burning while driving, we should call it in. 

Captain Dodd swore in Member Len Chesterfield as Vice President of SMW Crime Watch. He will fill the vacancy created when Gerry Brummer resigned.
Sheriff’s Deputy Andy Cox also addressed the group. He reiterated that no permits have been issued to allow door to door solicitation anywhere in Citrus County. If someone rings the bell and tries to sell goods or services, ask for a permit, call the Sheriff, and report the solicitor.

Statistics for the month of April are as follows:

Man Hours:           317

Miles Driven:
3,584 


Fuel Gallons:
221.247

Fuel Cost:

$468.89

Security Checks:
84

Construction Sites:
121

Utilities:

576

Treasurer Russ St Jean was absent from the meeting. President Byrnes gave the Treasurer’s Report. 
Opening Balance:



$2189.62

Expenses:




$84.00 (200 Forever Stamps)

Donation from Cypress Village POA:
$250.00
Closing Balance: 



$2355.62

Jim Turner will take the car in for maintenance.

We will see everyone on September 14, 2009 at 3pm.

Respectfully Submitted,

Michele Eisner

Secretary
